

Email: allansford.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Phone: 03 5565 1382

KEY DATES

SEX ED PARENT INFO

Monday 9th August @ 7.30 Meeting Number - 571 651 804

PARENTS CLUB

Tuesday 10th August @ 7.30 WebEx – 579 445 756

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE

We had some 32 families indicate through a recent Survey Monkey that they would be interested in Outside School Hours Care (OSHC).

That information provided School Council with enough data to suggest this could be a valuable and viable service for our school community.

However, we require further information to fill out the OSHC grant application. It is extremely important that we have these details in order to submit the grant and for us to be able to provide a service that meets the needs of our school community.

The success of the grant depends on the feedback from the survey.



ALLANSFORD ALIVE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

PRINCIPAL CHATTER



Thanks to **Tyler** for his wonderful WebEx assembly last Friday. Tyler had limited preparation time but really enjoyed planning all the showcases and acknowledging the students of the week. Tyler has been an inspirational leader and a great role model for all. Well done, Tyler!

Behind the flowing locks of hair, there is a young boy that goes out of his way to support those around him.

Henry received the Values Award last week for his efforts in the classroom and out in the yard where he demonstrated a great sense of care and loyalty towards his friends. He is always keen to help those around him. Keep up the great work Henry!





Emily received last week's Melo Award for an outstanding return from remote learning and for her continual growth in Sounds Write. Emily is developing confidence with learning sounds and identifying sight words. Emily is always trying to improve. Well done Emily, keep up the great work!

BUNNINGS BBQ

Thanks to our Parents Club and the 16 volunteers who helped with last Saturday's Bunnings BBQ. On a day of inclement weather, and with many covid restrictions in place, we had four teams complete a series of two-hour shifts. Thanks to all who helped and to those who bought a sausage or drink. With some minor accounts to pay, we made a profit of approximately \$860.00.

Thanks again to all!



RESTRICTIONS

I wish to acknowledge the adaptive efforts of our staff and students over the past week as they operate under the current Covid restrictions. No mixing of classes and not being able to have a whole school assembly are two significant restrictions.

The ability to bounce back after challenges, recovering from setbacks and getting on with things is a vital skill set all people need moving forward.

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK



READING ASSESSMENTS

All students across the school are currently undergoing reading assessments to determine their learning goals for semester two. This is a challenging process to administer across the school but an important process in determining individual and class teaching pitch points.



FATHER OF THE YEAR

Entries for this year's 'Father of the Year' competition are to be collected by the Rotary Club of Warrnambool. This was a great opportunity for students to celebrate and share their special relationships with their fathers or father figures. All fathers aet a buzz hearing from their children.

PARENT OPINION SURVEY

I encourage all families who received a link to the Parent Opinion Survey to please take the time to fill it out. I understand your time is precious, but every piece of feedback provides us with great data on being able to make better informed decisions.

CAMP PAYMENTS

I encourage all families who have not yet finalized their Kangaroobie Camp payments to please do so. This camp was held in Term 1, and we made many exemptions for all students to be able to attend. We did not want anyone to miss out on going to camp due to financial restrictions, so we subsidised families with multiple siblings, we provided payment plan options and made adjustment to final deposit and full payment dates. Normally final payment is required prior to any child going on a camp. However, after lockdown, we did not want any child to miss out. In order to run a camp, it has to be cost effective. If they are not going to be financially viable, School Council will have to decide if the camping program, in its current form, will continue. Please attend to this matter.

MOTOR NEURONE DISEASE ASSOCIATION OF VICTORIA

The following is a letter from MND Victoria: Hello year 6's at ADPS!

Firstly, thank you all so much for fundraising for MND Victoria - the \$303.00 you raised will go towards providing care, support and vital assistive equipment to the 470 Victorians currently living with MND. It's because of the amazing work and generosity of people like you all that we can provide these services. We are very grateful to you all, but especially to Samuel for leading the project, and Lachlan, Coby and Sophie for assisting.